VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT
June 9, 2022
The Village Mills Emergency Services District met in a workshop meeting June 9, 2022 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM by  President Liles.  Present were Comm. Fisher, Comm. McDonald and Comm. Bales.

Public,  Mr. Jim Philp invited guest
1) Building: Discussed the contract for build out. No action taken

2) Engines and equipment:  Discussed total cost of needed equipment and how to determine which equipment to order. 

3)  WVFD members:  Discussed record keeping for WVFD members. How to store records.
4)  Economic effect on VMESD8: Discussed furl cost.
5)  Liability:  There was a question and answer talk with Mr. Philp concerning Liability for VMESD8 and the WVFD. The Commissioners will be interviewing prospective attorneys in the near future and selecting a law firm to represent VMESD8. It was also decided that WVFD must provide VMESD8 a statement of what the term “RESCUE” covers.  This information will then be posted by VMESD8 so that the general public and the residents of VMESD8 know rescue services WVFD can and can not provide.

6) Records management:  The appointment of a records manager was discussed. There was a consensus of Commissioners to make this position the responsibility of the Vice-President. This will be discussed further at the next regular board on June30, 2022 and voted on if agreed too.

7) Open discussion:  Open discussion of various subjects. The generator is still inoperative. The water meter will be installed any day. A motion was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Fisher to set the regular June meeting for  Thursday, June 30, 2022.   The vote was unanimous.

                     Adjourn:  A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. Liles and seconded by Comm. Bales. The vote                    

                                     was unanimous. The meeting was adjourned.

